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	Chicago Misses Key Deadline on Congestion Reduction Transportation Grant
Today, Chicago missed a key deadline on a huge federal transportation grant, a lapse that could cost the city $135 million in anti-congestion funds.  This week, they quietly pulled back a pending ordinance that would have hiked fees and taxes for off-street parking in garages and on surface lots downtown by as much as $8 a day. The measure was supposed to be a $135-million federal grant announced last spring to begin a pilot express transportation system known as bus rapid transit. 

The city asked for a two-week extension so the ordinance could be approved at the January 13 City Council meeting but outgoing U.S. Transportation Secretary Mary Peters rejected it - meaning that the city, at least for now, is out $135 million. 

The Chicago Transit Authority was going to use the money to establish the first 10 miles of a planned 100-mile system of bus-rapid-transit routes, which use extra-long buses that stop only every half-mile on dedicated street lanes. The system also would feature rear-door and prepaid boarding and electronic signs to indicate when the next bus arrives. 

Metro to Host Quarterly Legislative Briefing
Tomorrow, Legislative aides for State and Federal officials will be participating in our first Quarterly Legislative Briefing of 2009 at our headquarters.  The meeting will focus on five specific issues relevant to our agency.  First, the briefing will include an update on our legislative efforts to address the sale-in, lease-out (SILO) and lease-in, lease-out (LILO) matter.  Second, we will be reviewing our efforts to secure more transportation funding in the pending federal economic stimulus plan.  Third, an update will be provided on our Congestion Reduction Demonstration Initiative.  Finally, the briefing will include presentations on Measure R and the status of our Long Range Transportation Plan.  
Individuals who would like to attend our Quarterly Legislative Briefing are welcome to contact my office for additional details.
Monthly CEO Regionwide Meeting

The next Regionwide Transportation CEOs Meeting will be held this Friday, January 9, 2009 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Malibu Conference Room on the 25th floor of our Gateway Headquarters Building.   This month, the group will discuss the state budget and economic stimulus packages.   In addition, they will receive updates on Secretary Bonner meeting and the Perris Valley Line.  The group will also select the 2009 Regionwide CEO’s Committee Chair.
Media Inquiry on Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension
Today, a Pasadena News-Star reporter discussed with Chief Planning Officer Carol Inge the Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension in the Long Range Transportation Plan.  She explained that the Foothill extension could go as far as Measure R money would fund, in all likelihood at least to Glendora.  Staff indicated that the proposed Long Range Transportation Plan cash flows for construction don not start as quickly as the Foothill Authority would like in order to open on earlier.  The proposed cash flows, however, allow the Foothill Extension to open by 2017 which is within the Measure R timeframe approved by the voters. The Board could change the staff proposal.   A story is expected to run tomorrow. 

Media Inquiry on Crenshaw Transit Corridor Project
Today, a Daily Breeze reporter requested information regarding why the Crenshaw Transit Corridor Project opening date was moved back in the Long Range Transportation Plan.  Chief Planning Officer Carol Inge explained that lower anticipated sales tax revenues due to the economic recession coupled with the State budget shortfall was impacting funding for transportation.  In order to help leverage greatly needed federal dollars into the County we had to put forward projects that best met the federal criteria for funding with the highest ridership and densities, such as the Downtown Regional Connector and the Westside Subway Extension.  Nevertheless, we are trying to stay as close as possible to the original time frame on each project.  A story will run tomorrow. 

Media Inquiry on Metro Bicycle Locker Program
Today, The Daily News inquired about Metro’s Bicycle Locker Program.  We reported that the agency recently raised locker rental fees and shortened the rental duration to every six months to improve utilization of bike lockers systemwide.  Lockers are currently 80 percent rented, and there is currently a 200-person waiting list at 20 stations.   We plan on installing additional lockers along several key stations of the Metro Orange Line by mid-2009 to discourage bicycle thefts.  We will be investing $100,000 per year over the next five years to increase bicycle storage facilities throughout the Metro System.  The story is expected to run this week.  

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Special Board Meeting

On Thursday, January 8, 2009, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board is scheduled to meet at 2:30 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration. 

During the meeting, the Expo Board will consider authorizing the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to:

· Issue a change order to FCI/Flour/Parsons (FFP), a joint venture, for additional California Public Utilities Commission related costs for Construction Package A1;

· Issue a change order to FFP, a joint venture, for water line changes within Construction Package B1 and

· In addition, the Board will Receive and File the Monthly Project Status Update, the Storage and Inspection Facility Update, the Soundwall, Landscape and Fencing Update and the monthly report on contracts approved by the Chief Executive Officer.

Expo Light Rail – Construction Notice
Starting Thursday, January 8, 2009 through Friday, January 23, 2009 there will be a temporary closure of Buckingham Road and the Exposition right-of-way in the Mid-Corridor portion of the Expo Light Rail Line alignment. 

What:      Temporary Street Closure

When:     January 8, 2009 through January 23, 2009

Where:    Intersection of Buckingham Road and the Exposition right-of-way

Traffic Impacts: 

· Phase 1 – Closing the west side of Buckingham Road at the Exposition right-of-way and temporarily re-routing all southbound Buckingham Road traffic at Exposition Boulevard to Farmdale Avenue or Crenshaw Boulevard.

· Phase 2 – Closing the east side of Buckingham Road at the Exposition right-of-way and temporarily re-routing all northbound Buckingham Road traffic at Rodeo Road to Farmdale Avenue or Crenshaw Boulevard.

Directional signage, electronic message boards and flagmen will be used to safely direct vehicular traffic and pedestrians away from the construction areas.

Advisories:    Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.         

(Construction schedules are subject to change for various reasons including but not limited to: weather conditions, unforeseen emergencies and other acts of nature.)
www.buildexpo.org/images/010809%20EXPO%20Construction%20Mid%20Corridor-Buckingham%20Road%20Intersection%20Utility%20Relocation%20Jan%208-23%202009%20gg.pdf
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